
29 November 2017 

John Armor 
Director 
Office of National Marine Sanctuaries 
NOAA's National Ocean Service 
1305 East-West Highway, 11th Floor 
Silver Spring, MD 20910 

Dear Mr. Armor, 

The users of national marine sanctuaries are critical voices in communicating the value of these special 
places, and the opportunities they provide, to the community. Increased engagements with these users 
are already yielding positive outcomes, but increases in human activity could result in negative impacts 
to sanctuary resources. Understanding the links between patterns of use and the condition of sanctuary 
resources is critical for effective conservation and management. Given the remote location of Gray's 
Reef National Marine Sanctuary (GRNMS), it has been challenging to identify, monitor and engage 
recreational users of the sanctuary. For these reasons, the GRNMS Advisory Council requests that the 
Office of National Marine Sanctuaries (ONMS) increase resources and support to obtain high-quality 
visitor use data. This will help effectively manage the balance of potential increased visitation with the 
health of the sanctuary. 

Over the last two years, the SAC has worked with GRNMS staff to increase engagement efforts and 
use by recreational anglers and divers. A variety of outreach by GRNMS SAC and staff have engaged 
anglers and divers, including 

1. Installing boat ramp signs at marinas and boat ramps along the Georgia coast
2. Organizing a Recreational Fishing Working Group to build trust among anglers
3. Conducting focused communication through participation at Kingfish tournaments, the Savannah

Boat Show, and direct outreach to dive shops and sportfishing clubs
4. Identifying fishing as a communications theme for the foreseeable future thereby incorporating

fishing into all exhibits, events, and marketing collateral

This increased engagement with user groups is already resulting in benefits, including improved 
visibility, trust, relationships, perception, partnerships, and community support. 

However, there is an underlying challenge in tracking the current visitor use at the sanctuary and the 
potential impacts on the sanctuary's natural resources. During both the March and September 2017 
SAC meetings, council members raised concerns about the absence of reliable indicators of human­
use and ecological status. This included the inability of GRNMS to quantify current and future human 
activity and evaluate any related ecological impacts. Such information is critical to understand patterns 
of change, identify the status and dynamics of sanctuary resources, as well as if and when 
management interventions might be necessary. The GRNMS Science Advisory Group (SAG) was 
tasked with commenting on these issues and to provide examples of potential approaches to assess 
patterns of �uman-use and potential ecological impacts. 

The SAG review identified several potential impacts of increased human use on Gray's Reef: 

1. Upsurge in human-caused noise resulting from an increase in vessel traffic
2. Disturbance of seafloor communities by divers
3. Declines in the number of large fish by anglers that could lead to cascading impacts across 

    
reef 

and sand communtties due to their ecological role as predators. 




